
The 16 to 19 tuition fund 2021 to 2022 academic year 
 
The school has been allocated money in order to support students who have had their 
previous education disrupted by the pandemic. The students eligible to receive support 
from the tuition fund are those who; 
 have not achieved a grade 4 or 5 in English and/or maths 

 have a grade 4 or above in English and/or maths, are from an economically 
disadvantaged background and would need catch-up support. These are defined as 
students from the 27% most economically deprived areas of the country based on the 
index of multiple deprivation 

 
The tuition will be delivered in small groups (up to 5 students) and in some instances will be 
one to one. This small group support may take place in the school or may be held remotely. 
The support will either be provided from staff members working extra hours (for example 
school holidays) or be provided by external providers either during the school day or outside 
of regular school hours. 
 
The Academy will prioritise tuition for those students who have not achieved a grade 4 in 
maths and/or English in the first instance. Students who are from an economically 
disadvantaged background but have achieved 4s will then be prioritised with students who 
have a grade 4 but have not achieved a grade 5 then receiving support. 


